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Reflections From the Field by Greg vaciavek

Beneath the majestic oaks, spots of sunlight danced gracefully on
awavy sea of trout lilies. The honeysuckle leaves occasionally wobbled
in the wind, the branches swayed in the cool morning breeze. I grabbed
the honeysuckle stem with both hands and yanked it to one side and then
the other; the roots tore out of the ground, rip!! I stood there holding
the mangled shrub in my hands.

As 1 looked at the weed I had just pulled, I got to thinking, “What
are weeds and why do people pull them?” Obviously people have
different opinions about “what is” and “what is not” a weed. After a
moment of pondering, I came to the conclusion that a weed is simply a
plant that is not wanted.

Pulling weeds is an effort to control the natural environment to
some degree. In a way it is like air conditioning, electric lights or
pavement. A major difference, though, is that weed pulling in the fresh
air can bring us closer to the natural environment, while the others lead
us further away. I scratched my head and reflected on the consequences
of my actions.

Although I had pulled but one measly shrub from the forest, the
impact is felt by the forest as a whole. With one less honeysuckle, more
water, nutrients and space are available to the oaks, wild geraniums and
other surrounding plants. More sunlight can reach the forest floor and
stimulate seeds that lay dormant in the soil. Over time the honeysuckle
will decompose and return to the soil from which it came. While the
forest changes and adapts in the wake of disturbance, honeysuckle and
other invasives have a long reaching negative impact through the
exclusion of native plants.

Reflecting on the natural cycles of the forest, consider the value
and diversity native plants bring to the circle of life. This cycle is
reflected in the life of a plant as it grows from seed to maturity, and in
the fires that burn in our city's finest natural areas. The ecosystem can
be thought of as fibers woven together to form the fabric of life on earth.
We are a part of that fabric.

Natural Area Preservation is a
Division of the City of Ann
Arbor Department of Parks and
Recreation.
Our NEW Address is:
1831 Traver Road,
Ann Arbor, Ml 48105
313-994-4834 or 996-3266
Program Coordinator:
David Borneman
Stewardship Coordinator:
David Mindell
Volunteer Coordinator:
Catriona Mortell
NAP Assistant:
Deb Paxton
Conservation Workers:
Mike Levine, Cara
Rockwell, Greg Vaclavek
Inventory Staff:
Bridget Fahey, Tim
Howard, Mike Kielb, Bev
Walters, Dave Warners

For up-to-date information on
stewardship activities call the
'hotline' at 313-996-3266
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NAP-penings

Stewardship Field Day - The NAP
staff was proud to host the first gather-
ing of a new network of professional
natural area managers in Southeast
Michigan. Representatives from
MDNR, The Nature Conservancy, U
of M, Washtenaw County and other
land management organizations and
agencies met May 22nd to see our
work at Furstenberg Park, and to dis-
cuss the finer points of invasive species
control. This network will be very
helpful as we plan future stewardship
projects. (By the way, attendees were
veryimpressed with all the work done
at Furstenberg. Kudos to the staff and
volunteers who made it happen!)

Plant Rescue! NAP is in the planning
stages of developing a Plant Rescue
program. This program will give 'res-
cuers' permission to access a site slated
fordevelopment, and take native plants
from there to their home gardens. The
program's purpose is to allow the na-
tive plant seed source to continue in
Ann Arbor, and to provide a source for
native plants for home landscaping.
Again, this program is in the planning
stage. It is important that participants
follow the guidelines being estab-
lished to respect the rights of the
property owners and maintain the
program's integrity. If you would like
to be a part of this network please
contact the stewardship hotline at 996-
3266. We hope the program will be up
and running soon.

NAP-penings

NAP Seed Garden - The Natural Area
Preservation garden is a collection of
plants native to Ann Arbor. The plants
here will demonstrate the beauty of na-
tive plants and serve as a seed source for
future plantings. Native means that ac-
cording to historical records these spe-
cies were growing here before European
settlement. Seeds and plants for this gar-
den were gathered from within Ann
Arbor's parks or "rescued" from sites
that were going to be developed. Volun-
teers and staff have been working hard to
preparing the site and we will plant at the
June 1 workday. If you would like to
become involved with the garden please
join us or call 996-3266. As the season
progresses, we urge you to walk through
our garden and get a sense of the won-
derful diversity of plants from our part of
world.

Marshall Park will be the site of alot of
activity throughout the spring , summer
and fall. Eagle Scout Barry Stiefel is
coordinating a resource conservation
projectat Marshall, focusing on invasive
speciesremoval. Barry has already con-
ducted a very successful workday and
another is planned for mid-June. Barry
is working towards the BSA William T.
Hornaday Award for Distinguished Ser-
vice to Natural Resource Conservation.
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Park Focus:
Dolph Park

by Deb Paxton

While driving on the west side of Ann
Arbor, along Wagner Rd. or Jackson
Rd., few people realize that they are
near one of Ann Arbor’s most beautiful
parks: Dolph Park. Besides housing the
only natural lakes in Ann Arbor, Dolph
Park is a Nature Preserve and alocal hot
spot for birdwatching. The marshes,
and lakes found in Dolph Park are ideal
habitats for many wetland birds such
as: Great Blue Herons, Green Herons,
and Marsh Wrens. The trails running
through Dolph Park are situated to offer
fantastic views for birdwatching with-
out disturbing the wildlife. On any
misty summer morning, astroll through
the park will offer stunning colors and
wildlife, accented by echoing birdsong.

Alsotobe seen on misty mornings are
fishermen, busily casting off from ei-
ther a dock or boats carried to the lake
from an access street. The lakes in
Dolph Park, the First and Second Sister
Lakes, are home to freshwater fish such
as: bluegill, largemouth bass, yellow
perch, and black crappie. While the fish
may not be prize-winning size, fishing
at Dolph Park is a peaceful and worth-
while way to spend an afternoon. Some
diehard fishermen have been known to
ice fish in the winter.

First and Second Sister Lakes are the
crowning jewels of Dolph Park. These
lakes are “kettle lakes”; they were
formed from huge chunks of ice left
behind when the Wisconsin Glacier re-
ceded thousands of years ago. The ice
chunks were subsequently covered by
soil and melted to become lakes. The
lakes contribute to the uniqueness of
DolphPark. Without the lakes and their
surrounding marshes, the fish, birds,
and other wetland dependent wildlife
would not be there.

continued on page 7

Fading Embers
by David Mindell

After two glowing months of igniting and extinguishing fires through-
out Ann Arbor, the Natural Area Preservation Division’s prescribed burn
season has come to a close. Between March 18th and May 14th, we were able
to complete 17 burns in 15 days, burning more than 110 acres of prairies,
savannas, and woodlands.

The season was a great learning experience for all involved, as we
continually improved our procedure for public notification, weather data
collection, and burn crew briefing. While all those who participated in the burns
were trained at the start of the season, there was no substitute for “flame on”
experience in learning how best to work together and how best to complete
the needed tasks. Early in the season our day of burn preparations took a
long time, but we eventually streamlined our procedures and equipment and
become a well-oiled machine.

With each burn we also gained a greater understanding of how
humidity, fuel moisture, and wind speed affect the intensity of the burns within
the varying ecosystem types. Follow-up evaluation at many of the burn sites
has shown significant success in reaching our objectives. For example, on
April 11th we conducted a burn at Barton Park. This was a 75 degree, 30%
humidity day. The fire was extremely hot and complete (we burned virtually
100% of the intended area). One month after the burn, we see extensive top-
kill of all types of shrubs in the burned area. Itis clear that we are well on our
way to pushing back the encroaching shrubs, and setting the stage for an open
prairie community. While most other burns were not as intense as Barton,
there was a significant reduction in the shrub coverage and excellent
blackening of the ground to stimulate wildflower or prairie-type grass growth.

Wereceived invaluable assistance from many volunteers, all of whom
were able to come to our burn sites in the middle of the day, with very little
notice. Leading the way, and the recipient of our Statue of Liberty (“a torch in
the hand is worth two fires in the bush™) award was Jan Wolter who became an
honorary NAP staff member by attending all but three of the burns. Hardhats
off to Jan! Thanks to the assistance of all our Burn Crew volunteers; Karen
Lombard, Barbara Powell, Jacqueline Courteau, Rick Witten, Chris Lehr, Lisa
Brush and David Fox. Staff members from The Nature Conservancy also
assisted us at one of the burns. The Ann Arbor City and Township Fire
Departments and Conrail staff were all extremely helpful in coordinating the
burns with us. Finally, the program’s success was made possible with
assistance and equipment from many in Park and Recreation’s Forestry
Division. Many thanks to all.

While the fires are over for this
season, we plan to continue burns again
this fall (though not as many). And of
course, there’s always next spring. So,
every time you see smoke, be sure to think
of your friends at NAP.
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NAP Volunteer Stewardship

By Catriona Mortell

Volunteering is truly giving of yourself'

That's what my fortune cookie said. I thought it kind of strange to have
gotten that cookie. I could have taken the other one which said something about
procrastinating, but perhaps there is some twist of fate connected with those
cookies. The fortune means a lot to me and I wanted to pass it on to you. We
hope you know just how much we appreciate the time spent volunteering with
Natural Area Preservation.

Huron River Day will be held July 14th. The celebration at Gallup Park
will have canoeraces, children's activities, information fromlocal environmental
groups and music. The grand opening and dedication of Furstenberg Park will
also take place on this day. The theme this year for Huron River Day honors the
volunteer. Natural Area Preservation volunteers have participated in9 workdays
at Furstenberg Park, and have put in 217 hours there. If you were part of the
planning stages of Furstenberg Park, or if you have participated in the workdays
there, please jointhe park dedication atnoon at the Gallup-to-Furstenberg bridge.
We'd like to publicly thank you for your help with the new park.

We have lots of events this summer - hands in the dirt and eyes to the sky-
workdays and walks. If you missed the kickoff sessions of theNatural Features
Inventory for Butterflies or Birds don't fret! Mike Kielb welcomes your
assistance in inventorying nesting birds, and butterflies found in the parks. Give
hima call at995-4357, or join one of the walks and start counting! A note about
the walks: Bird walks will be held rain or shine unless weather is severe. Butterfly
walks may be canceled due to inclement weather.

Workdays are your chance to get mean and dirty with those horrible
invasives thatare pushing out the native plants. Wereally need your help on these
days. While the NAP staff can make some impact, we need the support of the
community and our volunteers to really make a difference in the parks. Three
hours on a Saturday and all the bagels and 'nutter butters’ you can stomach -what
more fun can you have? So the plea goes out - Please try to join us at least one
Saturday a month! We do need your help. Spread the word to your co-workers
and neighbors too! This summer we will be all over town: Atournew garden site
at the Project Grow garden at the Leslie Science Center, on the northeast side of
town at Dhu Varren, Oakwoods, and Marshall Parks, on the west side of town
at Hansen and Dolph Parks, on the south side of town at Brown Park, and along
the river at Argo Park.

NAP is also considering a few weekday evening work sessions at some
of the smaller neighborhood parks. We have gotten calls from park neighbors
expressing concern for their neighborhood gems. Some of the parks we are
considering include: Kimberly Colony, Maryfield Wildwood, and Greenview
Parks. Canyou letus know if you are interested in weekday evening work sessions
during the summer? We expect to work two to three hours doing the usual stuff.

Finally if you still haven't sent in the volunteer information profile, found
on page seven of the last newsletter, please do! The profile gives us a bit more
information about you and the types of projects you are interested in. If you need
a form, please call 996-3266.

Other Volunteer
Stewardship Opportunities:
Jointhe prairie restoration at UM Nichols
Arboretum workdays July 13 and Au-
gust 17, from 9 - 12 noon. For more

information contact: Susan Letz at763-
5832

TheNature Conservancy will have vol-
unteer stewardshipdays atthe Ives Road
Fen Preserve near Tecumseh. Work will
include removing shrubs, and pulling
garlic mustard and controlling purple
loosestrife on the floodplain. June 22,
29; July 13,27 (9amto 1pm). Please call
Julie Taylor at the Lansing office at 517
-332- 1741 if you plan on attending. A
more local project, in Ypsilanti, will take
place this fall.

The Huron River Watershed Council
has many volunteer opportunities in-
cluding the Stream Monitoring pro-
gram. Get your feet wet and adopt a
stream. Call Joan Martin at 769-5971.

Froggie went a courtin' ‘g’{%

This year marks Ann Arbor's second
annual frog survey, relying on volun-
teers to obtain the bulk of the data. We
have more than thirty volunteers spread-
ing out across the city toidentify frog and
toad species in over one hundred sites.
To date, our volunteers have found nu-
merous spring peepers, chorus frogs,
and scattered wood frogs. Inthe past few
weeks, the same wetlands have been
taken over by American toads and gray
tree frogs. Leopard frogs have also been
found. We look forward to hearing more
green frogs and bull frogs as the summer
progresses. Weare interested in catalog-
ing other herp species as well, if you
come across a snake, turtle, or sala-
mander please call our herpetologist,
Bridget Fahey, at 930-0364. Join us on
June 12th for a frog survey drive!
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NAP VOLUNTEER CALENDAR SUMMER 1996

1 Saturday
Garden Party Workday! Soil turning
and seed sowing. Join us at the Project
Grow site at the Leslie Science Center.

10 - 1:00 pm

8 Saturday 8 - 10:00 am
Natural Features Inventory Bird Walk
with Mike Kielb.

and 10 - 12 noon
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb.

For both meet at Foster Prairie in Barton
Park. Located 0.3 mile NW of the Barton
Dam parking lot.

11 Tuesday 5 - 6:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb.

and 6 - 8:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Bird walk
with Mike Kielb.

Both at Maple/M14, meet along Maple,
north of M-14.

12 Wednesday 8:30 - 10:30 pm
Natural Features Inventory Frog Survey
drive with Bridget Fahey. Meet at the
Leslie Science Center parking lot to join
the frog van.

15 Saturday 10 - 1:00 pm
Workday at Marshall Park! It's a gar-
lic mustard pulling day, co-coordinated
by Eagle Scout Barry Steifel. Meet at the
Marshall Park parking lot, off Dixboro
Rd., just north of Plymouth Rd.

22 Saturday 8 - 10:00 am
Natural Features Inventory Bird Walk
with Mike Kielb.

and 10 - 12:00 noon
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb.

For both meet at Brown Park, meet at the
Verle St. entrance, West of Platt Rd.

29 Saturday 10 - 1:00 pm
Workday at Dolph Park! We will be
removing invasives and doing trail work.

Quiy

2  Tuesday 5 - 7:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb. Meet at Pioneer
High School parking lot on 7th street, to
walk Pioneer H.S. grounds and
Greenview Park.

3  Wednesday 6 - 8:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Bird Walk
with Mike Kielb. Meet at Pioneer High
School parking lot on 7th street, to walk
Pioneer High School grounds and
Greenview Park.

10 Wednesday 5 - 7:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb, at Barton Park.
Meet at the parking lot by the dam on
Huron River Dr.

11 Thursday 6 - 8:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Bird Walk
with Mike Kielb, at Bird Hills Park.
Meet at the parking lot on Newport Rd.

13 Saturday 10 - 1:00 pm
Workday at Hansen Park. Join us in
removing invasive plants. Meet at the
parking lot north of the Church lot, on
Maple Rd. between Liberty and Pauline.

14 Sunday 8:30 - 5:00 pm
Huron River Day at Gallup Park!

Join the fun and receive recognition as
a Natural Area Preservation Volunteer.
and walks are scheduled at:

10:00am Birding through Gallup/
Furstenberg with Mike Kielb as part of
the Natural Features Inventory.
12:30pm General Stewardship walk
through Furstenberg Park.

200pm  Butterflies in Gallup/
Furstenberg with Mike Kielb as part of
the Natural Features Inventory.

20  Saturday 10 - 1:00 pm
Workday at Dhu Varren Park, remov-
ing invasives. Meet on DhuVarren Rd
between Nixon and Pontiac Trail.

23  Tuesday 6 - 8:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Bird Walk
with Mike Kielb at Black Pond Woods.
Meet at the Leslie Science Center parking
lot, on Traver Rd.

24 Wednesday

5 - 7:00 pm
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb, at Furstenberg
Park. Meet at the parking lot on Fuller Rd.

28  Sunday 8 - 10:00 am
Natural Features Inventory Bird Walk
with Mike Kielb.

and 10 - 12:00 noon
Natural Features Inventory Butterfly
Walk with Mike Kielb.

Both are at Forest Park and Parker Mill.
Meet at the Parker Mill parking lot on
Geddes Rd. (East of US 23)

3 Saturday 10 - 1:00 pm
Workday at Argo Park. Trail work and
removing invasives. Meet at the Argo
Park lot, east of the canoe livery on
Longshore Dr.

There will also be a floating (canoeing)
workday, sponsored by the Professional
Volunteer Corps (PVC) on the Huron
River side of Argo Park: 8:30-11:30am
PVC members must sign up in advance,
and will meet at the Argo Canoe Livery.

24  Saturday 10 - 1:00 pm
Workday at Oakwoods Park, removing
invasives. Meet at on Green Road,
between east Nixon

September - Many more events to
come! Beginning Saturday September
7th from 10 - 1pm with a workday at
Brown Park.

£ )\
Please call the volunteer stew-
ardship hotline for updated
information on any of these
events and for directions to these
spots: 996-3266.There is a
taped, updated message on ext. 1
of this number - call any time.

< 4
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Restoration Technique: Herbicide Use
in Our Landscape by David Mindell

Despite their widespread negative image in the environmental community,
herbicides have proven to be an invaluable tool in restoring degraded ecosystems.
When used sparingly, the application of an herbicide to unwanted invasives can kill
the targeted plants, often with less damage to the surrounding site than other manual
removal techniques.

The Natural Area Preservation Division uses a variety of herbicides, tailoring
their use and type according to the season and the specific needs dictated by the area
in question. The most widespread pests that NAP deals with on a regular basis--
common and glossy buckthorn, honeysuckle, and privet--all resprout from the base
of the plant quite vigorously if the roots themselves are not killed or removed. This
means that simply cutting the plant with loppers or a chain saw will result in a dense
growth of that same plant during the next growing season; where there once was a
single stem, five to fifteen might spring up.

Rather than cutting, we might try to “grub out” the offending plant--using
digging tools to uproot the shrub. While we actively use this approach in many parks,
in some circumstances (depending on the type of soil and plant communities growing
there), it can be very disruptive to nearby plants or seeds.

Allherbicides are applied only by applicators licensed by the State’s Department
of Agriculture. Prior to application, we call all neighbors within 500 feet who have
asked to be notified, and we post signs throughout the site indicating the type of
herbicide being used, its hazard rating, the date of application, and the number to call
for additional information. The signs are posted for 48 hours.

To date, NAP has used three different types of herbicide, all of which are
“systemic,” meaning that they are absorbed and move through the plant internally,
killing it at the roots. All three are painted directly on the stem or cut surface,
minimizing its movement to “non-target” plants. When we are able to apply the
herbicide immediately after cutting the brush, we use Roundup. This product is
painted onto the cut surface with a sponge-like applicator. Cutting the plant
essentially creates a break in a vacuum within the plant--the pressure is higher in the
surrounding air than in the plant, so the herbicide is quickly absorbed. Of available
herbicides on the market, Roundup (actually the active ingredient glyphosate) has
been shown to be the least damaging to surrounding plants, since it breaks down very
quickly once it comes into contact with the soil.

When we are unable to apply the herbicide so quickly after cutting (for instance
at volunteer workdays when people are in the site) we often use a product called
Garlon 3A (triclopyr). This is also painted on the cut surface. Since it does not break
down in the soil quite as quickly as Roundup, we use this more sparingly, when there
are few native species close to the “target” plants.

During late fall and winter, we often use an herbicide called Chopper
(isopropylamine salt of imazapyr). This product has an anti-freeze component,
making it convenient when the others might freeze too quickly. Like Garlon 3A
(though less toxic), Chopper remains active longer than Roundup, but we apply it
during a season when few natives are susceptible to its toxic effect.

Until our natural areas are returned to a pristine condition, we plan to continue
using herbicides as a restoration tool. Used in a responsible manner, herbicides are
a safe, effective technique for re-establishing diverse, native landscapes.

Research Projects

by Jacqueline Courteau

I am a graduate student in ecology at the
University of Michigan. My disserta-
tion research addresses the impact of
invasive non-native shrubs - autumn ol-
ive, buckthorn, and honeysuckle - on
native plants in Michigan natural areas.
In particular, I am interested in whether
invasive shrubs are interfering with the
natural processes of regeneration and
succession in forests and old fields. Iam
also interested in how effective different
management strategies (prescribed burns,
cutting and herbiciding) are in control-
ling invasive shrubs, and in whether
native plants return following manage-
ment. My research plots are located in
Furstenberg, Barton and South Pond
Parks.

=Sl Qe

by Dave Warners

Many of you have probably noticed dif-
ferent colored flags in wet areas of some
of the city parks. These flags are part of
a research project that I am conducting
in several sites across southern Michi-
gan, including Furstenberg Park, Gallup
Wet Prairie, and Barton Park. I'm evalu-
ating how controlled burning influences
the vegetation in sedge meadow wet-
lands. Sedge meadows are herbaceous
wetlands that are home to a variety of
rare plant and animals species. Ninety-
five percent of sedge meadows have been
converted to agricultural or urban land-
scapes. In the remaining 5%, invasive
shrubs are a problem. Fire is beginning
tobe used in sedge meadows to discour-
age woody species and promote the suc-
cess of native herbaceous plants. My
research documents which species are
affected by fire and what aspect of fire
stimulates these responses.
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continued from page 3
Dolph Park

Unfortunately, these wildliferefuges are in trouble. First Sister Lake, whose watershed is more developed than
that of Second Sister Lake, is being contaminated by road salt, pesticides. and nutrients from lawn fertilizers. These
pollutants are washed from lawns and roads by rain and carried to the lake through storm sewers. Also contributing to the
nutrient levels in the lake is a nuisance Canada Goose population. These geese stay year-round at the lakes and are in such
numbers that their waste is a source of pollution.

The higher levels of nutrients in the lake results in lowered oxygen levels and more plant life. The lower oxygen
levels threaten fish populations, while the increased plant life is slowly filling in the lake and turning it into a marsh. Lawn
fertilizers affect unwanted water plants the same way they affectlawns: they stimulate growth. With all the nutrients in First
Sister Lake, the lake is becomming so clogged with plants that it's becoming a marsh.

In 1994, the City of Ann Arbor Parks and Recreation Department was awarded a grant from the US EPA. That
grant was geared for the restoration and preservation of the Sister Lakes. It consisted of contracting with an environmental
consulting firm to study the condition of the lakes and propose measures to clean and restore them. Proposed measures
include: retrofitting a stormwater basin draining into the lakes to reduce nutrient runoff, treating the First Sister Lake with
alum to reduce the levels of nutrients already in the lake, and redirecting the storm drain which flows directly into the lake.

The City of Ann Arbor has applied to the US EPA for a follow-up grant to actually implement some of the
measures. Meanwhile, an interim action plan is in effect to reduce the amount of pollutants entering the lakes. Crucial to
this plan is citizen cooperation, the Sister Lakes Association, aneighborhood group that has been active in the subdivisions
around Dolph Park for over 20 years, has formed a Watershed Task Force. This group is developing an impressive plan
for locally curtailing new pollution. Their plan involves petitioning for more frequent street sweeping within the
watershed in order to reduce the amount of debris washed into the lakes, monitoring construction sites within the
watershed to make sure the companies are complying with anti-pollution standards, and educating families and businesses
within the watershed about how hu-
man activities affect the lakes.

Of all the components in
the Watershed Task Force’s plan, the
education of watershed residents will
be the most important and difficult.
Residents must be informed of their
impact on the lakes and taught how
they can alter their behavior to pre-
serve the Sister Lakes.

Hopefully, with the City,
private businesses, and citizens all
involved and working to preserve the
Sister Lakes, the lakes can continue
to be a refuge for birds, birdwatchers
and stressed-out anglers.
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"fNative Species Challenge: By Cara Rockwell A
Big bluestem Andropogon gerardii

"The country was what is termed 'rolling, ' from some fancied resemblance to the surface of the ocean when
it is just undulating with a long 'ground swell.’ ... The prairie alluded to was one of those small, natural
meadows, or pastures, that are to be found in Michigan, and may have contained four or five thousand
acres of open land."

From "Oak Openings" by James Fenimore Cooper, 1843.

The tall grass prairie regions of the Midwest, captured in our imaginations by childhood stories of the
American frontier, have long since been reduced from thousands of square miles to a few remnant areas. The
pre-European settlement prairies were dominated by grasses - in particular, Big bluestem, Andropogon
gerardii - but also included numerous sun-loving forbs. Their abundant diversity maintained by raging prairie
fires, blanketed the richest soil on the continent.

Today, Big bluestem is still the most widely distributed of all prairie grasses. It flourishes in a wide range
of soils, from wet clay to dry, bare sand, in which the root system may extend to depths of 12 feet. In addition
to its impressive height, three to eight feet, its coloration is one of its most distinguishing features. The nodes
of the plant are bluish in appearance, hence the name bluestem, as are the leaves which can also be flushed
with purple. After the first frost, the leaves and stem turn a pleasing coppery hue that provides a colorful
backdrop for the prairie landscape.

In the past, Big bluestem was used as a medicine for indigestion and stomach pains by the Chippewa and
as a decoction made from its leaf blades to treat fevers by the Omaha. In more recent times, early settlers used
it for prairie hay and as an indicator of rich sites to plant corn.

To get a glimpse of this beautiful and beneficial plant, one may visit a number of Ann Arbor parks,
including Barton, Leslie Science Center and Gallup.
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